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KTMG LIMITED TO COMPLY WITH THE MOVEMENT CONTROL ORDER IMPOSED BY THE 
GOVERNMENT OF MALAYSIA 

- UPDATE 

 

 
Unless otherwise defined, all capitalised terms used in this announcement shall bear the same meanings as 

ascribed to them in the Company’s announcement dated 18 March 2020 in relation to the Movement Control 

Order imposed by the Government of Malaysia (the “Announcement”). 

 

Further to the Announcement, the Board of Directors (the “Board”) of KTMG Limited (the 

“Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”), wishes to announce that the 

Government of Malaysia has extended the Movement Control Order (the “Order”) for a further two 

weeks from 1 April 2020 to 14 April 2020 (“Extended Period”) to curb the spread of the COVID-

19 infection in Malaysia. 

 

To comply with the Order, the Group’s Operations Head Office, Textile and Apparel Manufacturing 

Facilities located at Batu Pahat, Johor, Malaysia will be closed during the Extended Period. In 

regards to business operations, the Company have made arrangements for Head Office 

employees to work from home, where possible. 

 

At this stage, the Company is unable to determine the extent of the financial impact of the Order 

on the earnings per share and net asset value per share of the Group for the financial year ending 

31 December 2020.  

 

The Company will resume its business operations fully after the Extended Period, subject to 

further directive(s) from the Government of Malaysia. 

 

The Board will continue to monitor the evolving situation and will make the appropriate 

announcement(s) as and when there are material developments on this matter. 

 

 

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 

 

 

Lim Vhe Kai 

Executive Director and Chief Executive Officer 

 

26 March 2020 

 
 
This announcement has been reviewed by the Company’s continuing sponsor (the “Sponsor”), SAC Capital 

Private Limited.  

 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading 

Limited (the “SGX-ST”) and the SGX-ST assumes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, 

including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions made, or reports contained in this 

announcement. 

 

The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr. Ong Hwee Li (Tel: (65) 6232 3210) at 1 Robinson Road, #21-00 

AIA Tower, Singapore 048542. 

 


